67 NN V

## Statement by Turkmenistan

## during the review of the United Mexican States

(23 October 2013)

Thank you Madam Vice-President,

Turkmenistan wishes to extend warm welcome to the distinguished delegation of Mexico led by H.E. Mr. Jose Antonio Meade Kuribrena, Minister of Foreign Affairs and thank for providing with comprehensive national report.

Turkmenistan appreciates that in 2012, the President of the Republic and the major political forces of the country signed the Pact for Mexico, in which they resolved to consolidate a society based on rights and freedoms.

We applaud that the Government is developing new national human rights programme for 2013–2018, which will serve to define and measure the impact of strategies and courses of action for ensuring compliance with the constitutional principles and international standards relating to human rights.

Madam Vice-President,

Further we would like to propose the following recommendations:

- Continue to promote education and human rights training at the national level.

Thank you Madam Vice-President.